




The Medical Board of Australia's proposed Guidelines do not address this issue except to 
state that: 

Treatment should only be provided if you have the appropriate training, expertise 
and experience in the particular cosmetic procedure being performed to deal with 
all routine aspects of care and any likely complications. 

You are responsible for ensuring that you have the necessary training, expertise and 
experience to perform a particular cosmetic procedure with reasonable care and 
skill. 

If you do not comply with this requirement, you may be subject to a performance 
assessment required by the Board if there is reason to believe that your competence 
may be deficient. 

Because of the importance of training and recertification, the Council recommends that the 
guidelines include more advice on this subject. This advice should include both the broad 
principles already outlined, and also specific guidance for doctors performing specific 
procedures. 

We note that in its 2011 report the Australian Health Minister's Advisory Council (HMAC) 
recommended that the Board implement the standards above, and that "the Medical Board 
of Australia, in collaboration with medical colleges and professional associations, undertake 
a review of the minimum training and accreditation standards for medical practitioners 
performing cosmetic medical and surgical procedures. The review process could be 
informed by the Australian Medical Council processes. Further, the review should 
encompass the need for processes to be in place to ensure that where medical practitioners 
undertake cosmetic medical and surgical procedures, they are part of a program of peer 
review and ongoing audit." The Council would support this development. We appreciate 
that incorporating the recommendations of this project into the current guidelines would 
likely necessitate a considerable delay in the release of the resource. It may therefore be 
useful to release the guidelines in their current form, but with a clearly signalled review date 
and with a clearly articulated expectation that more explicit guidance on training and 
recertification will be included in the revised edition. 

Thank you again for providing the Council with an opportunity to comment. I hope you find 
these comments useful. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact the 
Council 's senior policy adviser and researcher, Michael Thorn, on  

 












